ASCC NMS Panel

Aapproved Minutes

Monday, September 10, 2017





                  9:30am-11:00am

110 Denney Hall

ATTENDEES: Daly, Daniels, Dinan, Haddad, Heckler, Kwiek, Oldroyd, Sinnott


Agenda: 

1. Welcome back
2. Revision to Statistics Minor

· The department has recently developed a major in Statistics. The department developed new courses for the Statistics major as well as the major in Data Analytics. The revision to the Statistics minor reflects the changes in curriculum. 

· The rationale for the revision is clear, and a transition plan is in place. The proposal also includes a transition plan for going from the minor to the major. 
· Daly, Heckler, unanimously approved 
3. Statistics 6500 (new course)

· The panel was not certain if the group projects are single submissions from the whole group or if group members will work together but submit their own work individually. It may be helpful to clearly indicate this on the syllabus. 
· Daly, Kwiek, unanimously approved with one recommendation (in italics above)
4. Statistics 7630 (course change; reduce credit hours from 3 to 2)

· The rationale for reducing the credit hours indicates that the department intends to offer this course as a 7 week course. Did the department mean to have a 14 week option on the curriculum.osu.edu form? Are there plans to offer this course as both a 7 and a 14 week course?
· Panel recommends electronically enforcing pre-requisites 

· Panel recommends including the following mental health statement from page 14 of the Curriculum and Assessment Operations Manual, but it is not required:

· As a student you may experience a range of issues that can cause barriers to learning, such as strained relationships, increased anxiety, alcohol/drug problems, feeling down, difficulty concentrating and/or lack of motivation. These mental health concerns or stressful events may lead to diminished academic performance or reduce a student’s ability to participate in daily activities. The Ohio State University offers services to assist you with addressing these and other concerns you may be experiencing. If you or someone you know are suffering from any of the aforementioned conditions, you can learn more about the broad range of confidential mental health services available on campus via the Office of Student Life’s Counseling and Consultation Service (CCS) by visiting ccs.osu.edu or calling 614​-292-​5766. CCS is located on the 4th Floor of the Younkin Success Center and 10th Floor of Lincoln Tower. You can reach an on call counselor when CCS is closed at 614​-292-​5766 and 24 hour emergency help is also available through the 24/7 National Suicide Prevention Hotline at 1-​800​-273-TALK or at suicidepreventionlifeline.org.
· Daly, Kwiek, unanimously approved with three recommendations (in italics above)
5. Microbiology 5161 (course change; change from H to non-H)

· The panel has some recommendations regarding undergraduate grading for the course:

· Undergraduate grades are solely determined by exams. The Panel recommends adding homework or other low-stakes assessment for undergraduates. Low-stakes assessment would likely be beneficial to undergraduate students.

· The panel recommends having a graded assignment before the 4th Friday of the semester (the last day to drop without receiving a W). Students should be able to gauge their performance in the course before this date. 

· The panel also recommends clarifying whether the final exam will be cumulative and if it will cover the graduate presentations from the final two weeks of class.  

· The panel recommends indicating under the email policy that questions are welcome in office hours as well as before and after class. 
· Daly, Kwiek, unanimously approved with two recommendations (in italics above)
6. Microbiology 5270 (new course)

· The panel recommends having an assignment due and graded before the last day to drop without receiving a W (the 4th Friday of the semester) so students can gauge if they are prepared for the course. The panel recommends adding homework or moving the exam before the drop date. 

· The course title listed for Pharmacy 4000 in the pre-requisites is incorrect. The correct title is “Molecules to Medicines I: An Integrated Approach to the Pharmaceutical Sciences”
· Indicate if the final will be comprehensive and if it will include information from the presentations.

· Will the meeting days with presentations be paired with lectures from the professor? It may be difficult to sustain student interest in the material if there are 12 consecutive classes of student presentations. The panel recommends splitting up the presentations or allowing some students to do alternative projects (e.g. videos or slideshows) that may be viewed outside class.  

· Daly, Kwiek, unanimously approved with four recommendations (in italics above)
7. Microbiology BA (program termination)

· The decision to terminate the program is supported by the faculty and department. No students are currently pursuing a Microbiology BA.

· Daly, Heckler, unanimously approved 
8. First-year Seminar—Daniel Pradel

· Course proposal form indicates that instructors should “attach a brief biographical paragraph that includes the current research interests, teaching awards and honors, and undergraduate courses taught by the participating instructor(s).” The instructor should submit a biographical paragraph. 

· Correct typos in syllabus:

· “Nepal earhquakes” in course description

· Mention of lab sessions in course expectations 

· Panel recommends putting the disability statement in 16-point font. 

· Daly, Sinnott, unanimously approved with one contingency (in bold above) and two recommendations (in italics above)
